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In September, 2013, Oklahoma State University Interim Provost Pamela 

Fry, recommended Dr. Jason F. Kirksey, Associate Vice President for      

Institutional Diversity, to become the Principle  Investigator (PI) for the 

Oklahoma Louis Stokes Alliance for Minority Participation and Director 

of the Bridge to the Doctorate programs. 

It is an exciting and rewarding time for the OK-LSAMP program. As PI, 

I look forward to working with the campus coordinators and program 

staff as we continue to move the program forward in its commitment to 

strengthen the Scholarsô preparation and increase the number of minority students who        

successfully complete BS degrees in STEM disciplines.  

As OK-LSAMP finishes its 20th year in Oklahoma, I look forward to continuing the success of 

the program. A proposal has been submitted to the National Science Foundation for Phase V of 

the program. Scholars have been accepted into graduate programs across the nation, received 

funding from the Graduate Research Fellowship Program (GRFP), and participated in 

numerous presentations and internships. Dr. Carl Rutledge, Campus Coordinator at East 

Central University, was awarded with the David and Molly Boren Outstanding Mentor Award. 

Three Scholars received national recognition at the Women of Color Conference in Dallas, 

Texas, and two Scholars have been awarded 2014 REU opportunities in France. Needless to 

say, OK-LSAMP is doing a great job in promoting the program world-wide.  

I look forward to working with the Campus Coordinators and the Scholars as we go forward in 

promoting and valuing diversity in higher education.   

         Sincerely,  

Message from the PI / Director  

Bridge to the Doctorate 

The Graduate Research Fellowship     

Program (GREP) has been awarded to 

Josh McLoud, Botany BD Fellow, &  

Sunny Evans, Entomology BD Fellow. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS!!!!! 

Four additional LSAMP scholars have 

been selected to participate in Cohart 7. 

¶ Jorge Lightfootï Microbiology OSU 
¶ Allison Pottsï Forensic Sciences OSU 
¶ Melicia Matthewsï Engineering OSU 
¶  Brice Fiddlerï Civil Engineer OSU 
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 Dr. Carl Rutledge, East Central University Professor and OK-LSAMP 

Campus Coordinator, received the 2013 David and Molly Boren Mentor 

Award on January 15, 2014, at the State Capitol in Oklahoma City. Erik and 

Jonathon Gonzales were also recognized as mentees during the awards 

ceremony. The award is presented in conjunction with National Mentoring 

Month and is sponsored by the Oklahoma Foundation for Excellence and its 

David and Molly Boren Initiative. According to former students and 

colleagues,  Dr. Rutledge spends countless hours in his office, advising 

biology, chemistry, cartography, sociology and other majors. He has guided 

them where to present research papers or helped them find schools with 

graduate programs, or ordered chemicals or ócrittersô  for their research 

projects in biology.  Many of  Dr. Rutledgeôs students have gone to graduate 

school becoming doctors, dentists, and professors.   

 Jonathan Gonzales, former ECU Physics graduate and a current Ph.D. 

candidate at OSU,  praises Dr. Rutledge as an instructor and mentor. ñIn my aspirations to becoming a teacher, 

I have looked up to Carl as a model for success . . .  in all of his courses, he is extremely encouraging, exciting, 

motivated and helpful. You can immediately see that he is 

passionate about the subjects by the amount of energy he puts into 

each lecture. He always has a bounce in his step which makes it 

easy to share the same enthusiasm. He is well organized and 

approaches even the most complex subjects with care while always 

keeping the audience in mind. Dr. Rutledge has the ability to strike 

a balance between being hands-on and hands-off as a mentor.ò 

 The Alliance is extremely proud of Dr. Carl Rutledge for 

his 20 years of dedicated commitment to the OK-LSAMP program 

and to the students he has mentored.  Dr. Rutledge is truly 

deserving of this award.   

DR. CARL RUTLEDGE TO RECEIVE 2014  

BOREN MENTOR AWARD  

Ashlie Walker, SWOSU, and Keely Redhage, OSU, have been selected as two of 12 students to 

participate in the 2014 US/France/Belgium iREU Site in Translational Chemistry.  The program, 

coordinated by Dr. Randy Duran, Director of the Louisiana State University Office of 

Undergraduate Research, stated, ñthis may be the only LSAMP program in the US to send two 

such outstanding Native American women abroad for research projects of this type.  It certainly 

is a first for my career (20 years and hundreds of US undergraduates).ò The iREU will provide 

both Scholars with opportunities to work with world-known researchers, chemists and materials 

scientists who will be involved in translating basic research discoveries in chemical biomarkers, targeting, and 

electroporation in support of emerging areas such as neuroprostheses.    

Ashlie, a senior Professional Chemistry major, will spend 10 weeks in Grenoble, France, at a major research laboratory of the 

Commission for Atomic Energy and Alternative Energies (CEA).  Keely, a senior Microbiology major, will spend at least 10 

weeks in Lille Cedex, France, at the world famous Institute Pastueur de Lille and may extend her research into 

a six month program.  

Amanda Mathias, OSU senior Animal Science major, has been accepted for graduate study at Louisiana State 

University (LSU).  Prior to beginning course work, she will participate in an iREU in Recife, Brazil, at the 

Universidade Federal Rural de Pernambucco with LSU faculty.  

Ashlie 

Keely  

International Research Experiences  
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Southeastern Oklahoma State University 

  

Southeastern Oklahoma State University was established in 

1909 as a normal school to educate teachers for Oklahomaôs 

public schools. Since that time, the University has added 

disciplines to become a comprehensive regional university. The 

University offers undergraduate and graduate degree programs 

through the School of Arts and Sciences, John Massey School of 

Business, School of Education and Behavioral Sciences, and 

School of Graduate and University Studies. Diverse program 

offerings include teacher education, aviation, and occupational 

safety and health, to name just a few. Southeastern has an 

enrollment of 4,000 students at eight locations in Oklahoma and 

Texas. In addition to the main campus at Durant, programs are 

offered at the Southeastern-McCurtain County branch campus, 

University Center of Southern Oklahoma in Ardmore, Eastern 

Oklahoma State College-McAlester campus, Tinker Air Force Base, Rose State College, 

Oklahoma City Community College, and Grayson College in Denison, Texas.  

 

The University has a long and successful 

history of providing higher education 

opportunities for Native American 

students. Southeasternôs service area covers 

significant parts of the Choctaw and Chickasaw 

Nations and the University partners with the 

tribes to provide specialized services for all 

Native American students. Southeastern is 

among the nationôs leaders in producing Native 

American graduates. Approximately 70 percent 

of Southeastern students receive some type of  

financial  aid assistance. 

 

In recent years, the University has benefited from a tremendous upgrade in its physical 

facilities with the construction of the 

Glen D. Johnson Student Union, 

Shearer Residence Hall, Bloomer 

Sullivan Arena, a new theatre 

building, a new tennis court complex, 

and a renovated football stadium. A 

new general classroom building 

opened in 2010. 


